
          
Dear Parents and Caregivers,         
 

Welcome back to Term 3 everyone! 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Best wishes to you all a happy and safe 
fortnight ahead. 
Kind regards, Sonia & the staff of CPS. ☺     
 

   
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Our Term 3 Draft 1 Calendar is on the back of this  

Newsletter. Each Fortnightly Newsletter will have new 

events added so please check regularly. Thank you!                                       
                                                                                         

 

Thursday 20th July 2023 Term 3 Week 2 

 

Clunes Primary School 

Newsletter 

“Golden Past, Bright Futures” 
Canterbury Street, Vic. 3370 
Telephone (03) 5345 3182 

Email: clunes.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 We learn. We show respect. 
 We are safe. 

 

*In 2023 we have a student who is anaphylactic to NUTS! 

We will need to be a NO NUTS school, as our students mix with and play with each other across the school day. Our junior 

school Buddies will meet for learning activities with our senior school Buddies.  Thank you sincerely for considering the 

safety of our students as you choose what food is placed in your child’s daily snack and lunch box. 

 
It’s the Wet season! Welcome to Winter! 

Please consider Rubber Boots as an outdoors 

footwear option. Please bring slippers or ‘inside’ 

shoes to change into. This will keep feet warm 

and dry.  

A spare set of clothing & a plastic bag for wet 

gear is also advised. Please name all items. ☺ 

 

 

Dogs are no longer permitted on the grounds at 

Clunes Primary School 

You will have read in the Clunes News recently 

that it is with a heavy heart that our school council 

has had to make the sad decision to no longer allow 

dogs in our school yard.  

Why? As we prepare for school each day, we now 

have to also check our sand pits, tan bark and ovals 

to ‘poop scoop’ an increasing amount of 

uncollected dog waste. Students playing football, 

soccer and other games on the ovals stop their play 

to seek teacher assistance, again because of 

uncollected dog waste.  

We can no longer have our chickens free roam after 

school hours as we fear for their safety. We sadly 

lost “Hattie” last year after she was mauled. Our 

school cat “Fluffy” is now at least safe as she has 

just retired to Val’s house. Our students, all visiting 

families, and staff, should be able to walk around, 

ride their bikes, and / or play in the school yard 

after school hours without the fear of large, barking 

and sometimes aggressive dogs bounding up to 

them, off -lead, and seemingly unsupervised. 

We’ve had many complaints. 

We love dogs, and our Therapy Dog ‘Indy’ was 

absolutely treasured. When ‘Eddie’ is old enough, 

and trained, he too will support our school students, 

but enough is enough. Dog owners will now need 

to use the very nearby Dog Park, not our school. 

 

mailto:clunes.ps@education.vic.gov.au
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shoesonthego.com.au%2Fchildrens-gumboots-bata-bubblegummers-toddler-junior-gumboot-hi-cut-size-4-2.html&psig=AOvVaw20GdxmIFvxPOmJvmFGbu7D&ust=1620205650385000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=2ahUKEwiu8abD1q_wAhUr_jgGHRNPDtgQjRx6BAgAEAc
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fhdclipartall.com%2Fbunny-slippers-clip-art-slippers-clipart-340_196-152861.html&psig=AOvVaw1MqCig7qI3wrdFsiVzAC06&ust=1620206086319000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=2ahUKEwiknZaT2K_wAhU-imMGHX3_BnsQjRx6BAgAEAc
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fdunrankinps%2Fstatus%2F1033913643665117185&psig=AOvVaw00v9VQyhnMk7OMiA0JL1Iu&ust=1611905018594000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=2ahUKEwi6ydChjL7uAhU7_TgGHQpuAwUQjRx6BAgAEAc
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 STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
FOR TERM 3 

Our School Values Awards focus on: 

We Learn                                  We Show Respect                              We are Safe 

                                          Our Term 3 You Can Do It focus is: 

                                                                      Persistence 

 

Prep D –  1/2MJ – Aoife 

  2 /3KL – Aria 4 /5A – Chloe V 

5/6B –  Principal’s Award- Tex 

Performing Arts- Charlie F 

Visual Arts- Gabe, Jasper, Dakoda  

  Japanese LOTE Award-  

  Physical Education- Logan, Alexander 

                                         
 

In Term 3 our school’s You Can Do It   key to success is Persistence!  
 

Persistence is the ability to stick to a job until it is completed, even if it is 
difficult or ‘boring’. It is the ability to work hard to achieve results. 
 

 In all classes, at our own level of learning, we will focus on: 
 
Working Tough- We may have setbacks but remain determined, recognising the 
difference between ‘encouraging thoughts’ that lead to persistence and 
‘discouraging thoughts’ that lead to giving up. Our older students will be able 
to identify ‘obstacles’ (internal & external) that prevent them from doing their 
work and will learn about ‘procrastination’. 
 

I Can Do It- Having an optimistic belief that we will reach our goal/s. 
 

Giving Effort- Having a strong sense that we will succeed through hard work. 
 

It is a tough challenge! We may suffer put downs, and at times be upset, but 
will not stop believing in our ability to do tough jobs. We will continue to set 
ourselves high, achievable goals and use positive self-talk. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=imgres&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwjgjerhjoPMAhXDFqYKHUegBNoQjRwIBw&url=http://www.tyabbps.vic.edu.au/special-programs/you-can-do-it-program/&psig=AFQjCNE9N5_5ZOE58d0cfGGw1O-daL358w&ust=1460344883744674
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NAIDOC Week in 4/5 
By Elsie & Isla 

 

Last week, 4/5 watched a BTN video of Aboriginal Elders 

talking about their childhood. It inspired 4/5 to visit a 

eucalyptus tree on school grounds. They then chose a leaf to 

represent themselves. 4/5 drew something on the leaves that 

represented them. They drew things from pets to names, to 

nature. Then Mrs. Prebble blue tacked the leaves together to 

represent our class community. 
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Openings for Friday After School Care 

 
 

Liz and Jayde run an engaging 

program from the school from 3pm to 

6pm Monday to Friday throughout the 

school term (ASC) and a Holiday 

Program from 8.30am to 6pm on the 

school holidays and some of the pupil 

free days.  

 

We are hoping to start After School 

Care on Friday’s and we’ve had a little 

bit of interest, needing 1 or 2 more 

students before we can start up but there are still more spaces available in total.  

 

During the school term we entertain ourselves with indoor and outdoor games, 

baking, crafts and walks.  The children have free choice of the activities they 

participate in each afternoon.  We 

supply a healthy and nutritious afternoon 

tea.     

 

Holiday Program went really, really 

well, we got up to lots of fun on multiple 

excursions. These holidays were a bit 

chilly, but the children rugged up and 

braved the cold.  Some of the activities 

we did these holidays were Ice Skating 

and to the Ballarat Wildlife Park.  We 

also went to Extreme Bounce, Lazer 

Tag, Swimming, Movies.      

 

New Families to ASC or Holiday Program can click on this link below to get 

registered.   

 

http://daylesfordfc.hubworks.com.au  

 

http://daylesfordfc.hubworks.com.au/
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New Department of Education enrolment process for your child in Foundation 
(Prep) for 2024 
 

The Department of Education has released a new state-wide timeline and 
process for enrolling in Foundation (Prep) for the 2024 school year. 
If you have a child starting primary school in 2024, a new enrolment 
application will need to be completed by Friday 28 July 2023. (Please complete 
the new process even if you had already enrolled for 2024). 
Information Packs including the new Enrolment process and Application Form 
will be delivered to the Clunes Pre-School this week. You will also be able to 
collect it from our School Office.  
It is important to follow the state-wide timeline to enrol your child in Prep. 
Enrolling your child in line with the timelines allows us to plan our classrooms, 
staffing and transition activities and ensures your child has the best start to 
school. 
 

For more information, please read about when and how to enrol your child in 
Foundation at vic.gov.au/enrolling-foundation-prep. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.vic.gov.au/enrolling-foundation-prep
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Upcoming changes to NAPLAN reporting 

 

Ahead of NAPLAN results for students being released from Monday 17 July 2023, I’m writing 

to inform you of some changes to this year’s reporting. These are changes being introduced 

nationally by the Australian Curriculum Assessment and Reporting Authority (ACARA). 

NAPLAN will continue to measure student achievement in numeracy, reading, writing, spelling, 

and grammar and punctuation but the results will now be presented in 4 proficiency levels: 

These are: 

· Exceeding 

· Strong 

· Developing 

· Needs additional support. 

This change will give schools, parents and carers clearer information that details student 

achievement against new proficiency levels. 

Students’ NAPLAN reports will continue to show how they are tracking against their peers and 

provide an indication of their skill levels against national averages and where we would expect 

them to be in order to get the most out of schooling. This provides valuable information to 

teachers about how we can continue to support your child. 

Each set of NAPLAN results is an important milestone but it’s also important that students 

know that one result does not define them – these results are about making sure every student 

gets the support they need so they can continue to get the best from their learning. 

When we provide you with your results, you will also receive information about what the new 

proficiency levels mean. 

As ever, you’re welcome to speak to me, or your child’s teacher with any questions about these 

changes. 

Kind regards, 

Sonia 
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To be decided- Term 3 Working Bee, Prep 100 Days of School Celebration, Ayla- Student Principal for a Day date, 

    Term 3 Calendar  
W
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 Mon 10-Jul 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 😊         Celebrating NAIDOC Week this week 
Happy Long Service Leave Mrs. Anderson!  Happy Long Service Jan! Welcome back Mrs. Prebble (Miss Ryan) 

Tues 11-Jul 
Walk to School postponed until further notice (warmer, dry weather) 

Wed 12-Jul School Council Meeting 7pm 

Thurs 13-Jul  

Fri 14-Jul  
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 Mon 17-Jul  

Tue 18-Jul  

Wed 19-Jul 
Primary schools notify parents/carers of Year 6 students, in writing, of their child’s Year 7 placement offer for 

2024 school year 

Thurs 20-Jul First full Newsletter for Term 2 

 Fri 21-Jul  
B    
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Mon 24-Jul Mr. James and Ms Jardine – Emergency Management Plan training 2023-24 

Tue 25-Jul SSG Meetings                                    

Wed 26-Jul SSG Meetings                                   Junior School Council Meeting 1.10pm                                                                 

Thurs 27-Jul  

Fri 28-Jul 
Daylesford College – 2024 Transition experience No.2   Prep 2024 Enrolment Forms due today                 
Schools Tree Day 
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 Mon 31-Jul Student Support Group (SSG) Meetings continue this week 

Tues 1-Aug  

Wed 2-Aug Rehearsal- School Performance 

Thu 3-Aug  

Fri 4-Aug Principals Day                        
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Mon 7-Aug  

Tues 8-Aug Rehearsal- School Performance 

Wed 9-Aug 
  The Year 7 2024 Placement Acceptance Slip is to be returned by the parent/carer, to their child’s 
government primary school by Wednesday 09 August 2023.   School Council Meeting 7pm 

Thurs 10-Aug  

Fri 11-Aug Rehearsal- School Performance 
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 Mon 14-Aug  

Tues 15-Aug Rehearsal- School Performance 

Wed 16-Aug  

Thurs 17-Aug School Performance- ‘Boys Can’t Dance’ 

Fri 18-Aug  
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 Mon 21-Aug Book Week- 2023 Theme- Read, Grow, Inspire 

Tue 22-Aug  

Wed 23-Aug Junior School Council Meeting 1.10pm                                                                                                                                   

Thu 24-Aug  

 Fri 25-Aug Book Week- Parade and Focus Day TBC      Words in Winter returns in 2023 -  25-27 August 
      

 MON 28-Aug Education Support Staff Week- acknowledging and celebrating our Admin Office and Aide Teams! 
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Tues 29-Aug  

Wed 30-Aug                                                                                                                                         

Thu 31-Aug  

 Fri 1-Sept Father’s Day stall TBC 
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 Mon 4-Sept  

Tues 5-Sept Division Athletics                                                                

Wed 6-Sept  

Thurs 7-Sept Term 2 Disco- theme- TBC 

Fri  8-Sept Focus Day – Japanese Day theme TBC 
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Mon 11 Sept  

Tues 12-Sept 
Winter Sports Day (in Daylesford at St. Michael’s PS) Years 5 & 6 (plus possibly 4s & 3s depending on the 
sport 

Wed 13-Sept                                                                                                                                            School Council Meeting 7pm 

Thurs 14-Sept  

Fri  15-Sept 
Last day of Term 2       2.30pm finish  
(Footy Day/ Casual dress day- no gold coin donation. Each last day of Term is casual dress) 

      

 

 


